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CITY OF CALDWELL PRESS RELEASE 

DATE: June 19, 2024  

The City of Caldwell invites the community to the Historic Fountain ribbon cutting on June 28 at  

4:00 p.m. The event will take place at the new home for the fountain, The Calwell Train Depot 

Plaza (701 Main Street).  

The event will include entertainment from The Mussettes. Historical information will be 

displayed inside the train depot and there will be free hot dogs and refreshments for those in 

attendance.      

The 6-foot by 8-foot fountain was donated by the National Humane Alliance and the Civic 

League of the Forward Club and was originally placed in front of the old City Hall. It is 

constructed of Maine granite and weighs five tons. It remained in front of the City Hall as a 

historic monument until 1933 when it was moved to Memorial Park. In 1989 it was stored until 

1995 when the restored fountain was placed in Pioneer Park. We are excited that the structure 

has now returned to its origin along 7th Avenue. 

This project is in collaboration with the Caldwell Chamber of Commerce, Caldwell Fire 

Department, Friends of the Depot, and the Caldwell Housing Authority.  
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